Castro Valley Rotarians of the Month for July and August - Andi Hangea and Jim Negri

President Dwight Perry was all smiles as he named Andi Hangea, who works for Protodata, as July Rotarian of the Month and Former Superintendent of Castro Valley Unified School District Jim Negri as August Rotarian of the Month.  President Perry stated, “These are the two key people in producing the hybrid (in person and online) live Club meetings each Tuesday, handling all of the technical details enabling all to participate whether they are physically present or joining us online.”

While Andi is brand new to Rotary, Jim is a “more mature” Rotarian, including serving at the President of the Rotary Club of Castro Valley in 2017-18.  Regarding the July Rotarian of the year Andi Hangea, President Perry stated “Andi is a new member of Castro Valley Rotary joining in July. When we were first trying to figure out how to do hybrid meetings, I was given Andi's phone number and was told he had recently rewired Redwood Canyon (our in-person meeting site) for Wi-Fi.  I immediately called him and within 15 minutes he joined us at Redwood Canyon ready with some great input on how to run hybrid meetings. He has been setting up and improving the system since day one arriving up to an hour before our meetings begin. If it wasn't for Andi, we would not be having hybrid meetings.”

President Perry stated “Jim has been dedicated to getting our hybrid meetings up and running. From tech rehearsals to helping run every meeting since starting hybrid on July 6. He has also been responsible for writing up many Standard Operating Procedures on every aspect of running our Rotary Club. He is there 110% of the time to help in any way he can to make the club run smoother. Jim is the go-to guy to get things done!”

The Rotary Club of Castro Valley is currently providing hybrid meetings with both in-person luncheons at Redwood Canyon and online on Tuesdays at 12:00 p.m.  Speakers and links to the meetings are posted at www.castrovalleyrotary.org under Upcoming Events.  The Club welcomes individuals who want to make a positive impact locally, nationally, and internationally. 
